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Lineman allegedly received a DML without just cause for a violation of
735.6-1.

The Company received a complaint from a customer that the grievant was
using Company equipment and material to build a barn. The Company
investigated and did, in fact, discover that the grievant had used poles
and had a Line Truck at his house on occasion. Of the poles, only one was
usable with an approximate value of $259.

The grievant stated that the poles he used, as well as the other material,
were being discarded and were scrap, and for the Line Truck, he did have it
at his house and had permission from his Sub foreman to have it at his
house. The grievant stated that he had the truck at his house because it
was closer than the yard and the crew had experienced mechanical problems.
He admitted off loading the poles with the boom and checking the hydraulics
but not for any other uses. The grievant stated that the pole the Company
valued at $259 was being discarded by the crew and at the time the grievant
took the pole, it was assumed to be of no value. The grievant stated that
he had permission from his Subforeman to have the truck at his house and to
have the poles; that, in fact, he was saving the Company money.



The grievant's Sub foreman did testify that he had given the grievant
permission to take the scrap as well as park the truck at the grievant's
house. The Sub foreman felt he was making a sound business decision that
could save the Company money.

A Field Mechanic "A" who worked on the vehicle told the truck had been
overheating earlier but was repaired prior to the time in question in this
case.

The neighbor who reported the incident was not available to be interviewed.
The grievant questioned the neighbor's motives due to the fact that they
were disputing a property issue.

The Company argued that the grievant was aware of the procedure for
obtaining scrap material and he used the Line Truck for personal gain. He
admitted in the testimony if he was a Sub foreman he would not be able to
authorize those things that his Sub foreman authorized and for this reason
the disc~pline was for just cause.

The Union argued that the Company was unable to prove its case due to the
fact that the witness would not testify. The Company position is further
weakened by the fact that the grievant had permission albeit from his
Subforeman.

The Committee agrees that the discipline in this case, based on these facts
presented, was too severe. The grievant did use poor judgement and failed
to follow proper procedures for disposal of scrap material. Based on the
above, the discipline will be reduced to an Oral Reminder.

This case is closed as per the aforementioned and such closure should be so
noted in the Joint Grievance Committee minutes.
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